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PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 
Academic Year of 2009-2010 


Rutgers Tau Iota Chapter 
 
Initiations 
Selection: 


A month into each semester a list is generated of the top 25% of Juniors and the top 33% 
of Seniors. These are the only members of the school who are eligible for membership. From this 
point an email is sent to these individuals making them aware of their candidacy for joining Pi 
Tau Sigma. After they are all invited to a “Meet and Greet” ceremony where the prospective new 
initiates and the current members intermingle and get the opportunity to talk about the society 
and what we can do for each other. Also at the Meet and Greet a short presentation is given by 
the Executive Board about what the society stands for, how we can help them, how we can help 
the community etc… Students must go to this meeting to be seriously considered for 
membership, if not a student must fill out a conflict form stating why they cannot make the 
meeting. After a series of conversations with students and executive board, a meeting is held to 
see who best embodies the qualifications of Leadership, Service, and Integrity. Those students 
are them chosen to be members of Pi Tau Sigma. 
 
Requirements: 
All interested members must do the following: 


• Be in the top 25% of their engineering class 
• Attend the “Meet and Greet” 
• Supply a resume to the society president 
• Respond to emails about society events 
• Partake in a short initiation ceremony 
• Pay a $35 initiation fee 


 
Initiation Ceremony: 


As previously stated all prospective initiates interested in obtaining full membership must 
partake in an initiation ceremony. During the ceremony the initiates are lead into a room where 
they sit in a presentation style seating. The current executive board are the only current members 
who may attend the initiation. Than the President and Vice President will read the Pi Tau Sigma 
pledge to the initiates. The initiates will then be ask a series of questions about following the Pi 
Tau Sigma code, pledge, and way of life in which they must answer “I (There Name) do swear” 
in order to be members. After everyone has answered the President than confers full membership 
upon this initiatives and food and beverages are served.  
 
Initiation Information: 


In this Academic Year (2009-2010) Full membership was conferred upon 34 students. 
Two separate initiations were held one on December 9th, 2009 for the fall semester and another 
on April 29th, 2010 for the spring semester. This year 26 members were inducted in the fall and 8 
were inducted in the spring. 
 
 
Initiation December 9th, 2009 (26 new members) 







 
2009-2010 Officers 
President- Jonathan Oliva 
External VP- Brian Cohen 
Internal VP- David Meck 
Treasurer- Louis Nicastro 
Secretary- Maynard Ignacio 
EGC Representative- Alaina Renz 
 
Fall Initiates 
Jonathan Oliva 
Brian Cohen 
David Meck 
Louis Nicastro 
Maynard Ignacio 
Alaina Renz 
Michael Pavlou 
Joseph Lakawicz 
John Foster 


Christopher Brenci 
Theodore Midura 
Ike Sowden 
Jared Edens 
Sakib Hossain 
Daniel Hengst 
Chris Kemp 
James Winka 
Mark Salacinski 


Edward Almaria 
Rachel Beckett 
Daisy Fung 
Stephen Indyk 
Sayyeda Ahmed 
Akbar Choudhry 
Arjun Wadnerkar 
Austin Capone 


 
Spring Initiates 
John Rophael 
Rouzbeh Deneshavari 
Chia-Hsun Tsai 


Jonathan Kastner 
Louis Bruno 
Nicholas Battaglia 


Matt Mauro 
Stephen Pellegri 


 
Elections 







Elections are held at the last general meeting of each semester. Prior to that the general members 
are made aware of the vacancies. At the last meeting, each position is elected in the order listed 
in these Bylaws. Nominations are taken, candidates receive 30 seconds to speak and then they 
are asked to leave the room. Active members, except for the President and Vice-President are 
allowed to speak on the candidate's behalf before the vote is taken of the active members. By 
count of the President and Vice-President, the candidate who receives the most of the active 
members votes wins the position. Only one member may be elected to each office. We feel that 
the new officers for the 2010-2011 academic year will continue an increasingly strong Pi Tau 
Sigma tradition at Rutgers. 


2010-2011 Officers 
President- Louis Nicastro 
External VP- Daniel Hengst 
Internal VP- Alaina Renz 
Treasurer- Joe Lakawicz 
Secretary- (Will be assigned to an incoming Jr) 
EGC Representative- Edward Almaria 
 
Chapter Activities 
Meetings: 


Rutgers Tau Iota Chapter has a lot of activities for all of its members as well as the 
students and faculty of the Mechanical Engineering department. Biweekly meetings were 
conducted over the course of the school year in order to keep good communication between the 
officers and its members. Also many different events were held to benefit not only the members 
of the society but of the engineering community as a whole. In these meetings important business 
is discussed from how the society will vote at Engineering Council meetings to what the next 
event will be. The president outlines the meetings agenda and than directs the meeting from there 
on out. Meetings were held in the Mechanical Engineering study lounge. 
 
Events: 


Below are a few of the most important events that we have held in the past academic 
year. We have made great strides to bring Pi Tau Sigma back as a functional society here at 
Rutgers. 
 


Event Title Business Skills Workshop Date 2/9/10   
Location Busch Campus Center Attendees: PTS Members Only   


Description & 
Relevance 


Hold a workshop to implement public speaking strategies, resume writing, and 
interview skills to engineers to improve their expression of ideas and allow them 
to communicate freely. This event was held in conjunction with Rutgers Career 
Services department.  


      
Event Title Student Advising Night Date 3/2/10   
Location Busch Campus Center Attendees: Engineering Undergrad   


Description & 
Relevance 


Hold a meeting where fellow younger classmates can come speak about 
difficulties they have with choosing classes and classes they should take to excel. 
Students will also have the freedom to ask about any types of help they may need 







with their classes such as; signing up for Sr. Design, knowing which electives to 
take, and how to get through harder classes. This event is run with other 
departmental honors societies. 


      
Event Title “Meet and Greet” Date 3/23/09   
Location Busch Student Center Attendees: Prospective Initiates   


Description & 
Relevance 


Interview prospective new PTS members and present the society to those eligible 
members to give them a better understanding of what an Honors Society does. 
This way the members themselves can strengthen the ideals that PTS stands for 
and convey that knowledge to the new initiates. Please see Section one for greater 
detail about the Meet and Greet. 


      
Event Title Initiation of New Members Date 4/6/10   
Location Busch Student Center Attendees: E-board and New Members   


Description & 
Relevance 


Initiate the new members into the society. The description of the Initiation is also 
listed in Section one.  
 


      
Event Title Job/Internship Info Session Date 2/23/10   
Location Busch Campus Center Attendees: PTS Members only   


Description & 
Relevance 


We had a recruiter from Schlumberger come in and talk to interested students 
about possible jobs and internships as well as what a career with there company 
entitles. Was a great way to make contacts and have students further their 
understanding of job searching and industry positions.  


 
Event Title Financial Planning Seminar Date 4/23/10   
Location Engineering Building Attendees: PTS and AICHE Members   


Description & 
Relevance 


We had representatives of Diamond State Financial Group come and give a talk 
to graduating seniors about money market accounts, stock markets, loans, CD’s 
etc… This proved to be very beneficial to our members seeing that there is no 
college course in the Engineering curriculum that outlines personal real life 
situations this. We hosted the seminar with AICHE and provided food for the 
attendees. 


 
Banquets: 


Instead of a Banquet we have a Student-Faculty barbeque for lunch. This gives the 
students the ability to mingle with the faculty and raises awareness of the program at Rutgers. 
This gives students a valuable connection with the faculty and it is there time to show who they 
are and why they have the tools to do research, work on projects, and assist teachers in class 
preparation.  
 
Other 


It is important to note in this chapter report that this is the first time in 4 years that the 
Rutgers Tau Iota Chapter has inducted new members and the first time a Chapter report has been 
submitted since the 1998-1999 academic year. Bringing Pi Tau Sigma back to Rutgers has been a 
hard yet very rewarding task. In order to reform the society we had to meet with not only the 







faculty advisor but also the Dean of Engineering, Graduate Students, The Engineering Governing 
Council, and Accounting personnel. They felt that as a group we could make a contribution to 
the University and we have done our best to show that they made a great decision. We have not 
only raised money this year for the University itself but have helped raise money for our society 
as well as the college of engineering.  
 


In the 2009-2010 school year we have adopted a new set of more stringent bylaws that 
initiates must follow as well increased the amount of events and opportunities the initiates have. 
Our executive board is dedicated to bringing the ways of Pi Tau Sigma back to Rutgers 
University and has numerous plans for this upcoming school year. We are pleased with the 
progress of the society in the past year. We obtained recognition from not only Rutgers School of 
Engineering as an approved society but also from the entire Rutgers community. With many 
combined events we were able to raise awareness of the society and increase our membership. 
We look forward to continuing a rich Pi Tau Sigma tradition at Rutgers and look forward to the 
year ahead.  








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


Academic Year of 20010-2011 


Rutgers Tau Iota Chapter 


 


Initiations 


 


Selection: 


A month into each semester a list is generated of the top 25% of Juniors and the top 33% of 


Seniors. These are the only members of the school who are eligible for membership. From this 


point an email is sent to these individuals making them aware of their candidacy for joining 


PiTau Sigma. After they are all invited to a “Meet and Greet” ceremony where the prospective 


new initiates and the current members intermingle and get the opportunity to talk about the 


society. Also at the Meet and Greet a short presentation is given by the Executive Board. The 


board tries to portray to the candidates the fundamental values that Pi Tau Sigma strives to 


uphold. Students must go to this meeting to be seriously considered for membership. If a student 


cannot attend, he/she must fill out a conflict form to justify the absence. After a series of 


conversations with students and executive board, a meeting is held to see who best embodies the 


qualifications of Leadership, Service, and Integrity. Those students are then chosen to be 


members of Pi Tau Sigma. 


 


Requirements: 


 


All interested members must do the following: 


• Be in the top 25% of their engineering class 


• Attend the “Meet and Greet” 


• Respond to emails about society events 


• Partake in a short initiation ceremony 


• Pay a $40 initiation fee 


 


Initiation Ceremony: 


 


As previously stated all prospective initiates interested in obtaining full membership must 


partake in an initiation ceremony. Initiates are told to arrive at an assigned room of the campus 


center at a particular time. Before entering the room, they are met at the door by the secretary 


and webmaster. At the precise start time, all of the initiates are together led into the room and are 


seated. The executive board is seated at a table at the front of the room.  


 


Next, the President and Vice President will read the Pi Tau Sigma pledge to the initiates. The 


initiates will then be asked a series of questions about following the Pi Tau Sigma code, pledge, 


and way of life in which they must answer “I (There Name) do swear” in order to be members. 


Afterward food and beverages are served. 


 


 


 


 


 







Initiation Information: 


 


In this Academic Year (20010-2011) Full membership was granted to 29 students. Two separate 


initiations were held, one in the Fall of 2010 and another in the spring of 2011. Further details 


are provided below.  


 


 


Fall Initiation: November 29, 2010 (18 new members) 


 


Spring Initiation: April 21, 2011  (11 new members) 


 


20010-2011 Officers 


President- Louis Nicastro 


External VP- Daniel Hengst 


Internal VP- Alaina Renz 


Treasurer- Joe Lakawicz 


Secretary- Luke Glashan 


EGC Representative- Edward Almaria 


Webmaster- Edward Khan  


 


Elections: 


 


Elections are held at the last general meeting of each semester. Prior to that, the general members 


are made aware of the vacancies. Each position is elected in the order listed in these Bylaws. 


Nominations are taken, candidates receive 1 minute to speak and then they are asked to leave the 


room. Active members, except for the President and Vice-President are allowed to speak on the 


candidate's behalf before the vote is taken of the active members. By count of the President and 


Vice-President, the candidate who receives the most of the active members’ votes wins the 


position. Only one member may be elected to each office. The results are provided below.  


 


2011-2012 Officers: 


 


President- Edward Khan 


External VP- Sarah O’Meara 


Internal VP- Luke Glashan 


Treasurer- Joe Grossmann 


Secretary- (Will be assigned to an incoming Jr) 


EGC Representative- Katherine Rhodes 


 


Chapter Activities 


 


Meetings: 


 


Rutgers Tau Iota Chapter has a lot of activities for all of its members as well as thestudents and 


faculty of the Mechanical Engineering department. Biweekly meetings were conducted over the 


course of the school year in order to keep good communication between the officers and its 







members. Also many different events were held to benefit not only the members of the society 


but of the engineering community as a whole. 


 


Events: 


 


Below are a few of the most important events that we have held in the past academic year. We 


have made great strides to continue to grow Pi Tau Sigma here at Rutgers. 


 


Event Title: Interview Skills Workshop  


Date: October 21, 2010 


Location: Busch Campus Center  


Attendees: Open to public  


Description: Pi Tau Sigma was proud to host this presentation/ discussion on interview skills, 


featuring guest speaker Frederick Renz, HR Director of NavAir. Mr. Renz spoke for 


approximately 45 minutes, providing students with invaluable information about how to 


successfully attend an interview.  


 


Event Title: Trunk or Treat 


Date: October 29, 2011 


Location: Unity Square, New Brunswick, NJ.   


Attendees: PTS Members, and local community.  


Description: PTS was proud to attend this community service event called Trunk or Treat.  


Various organizations attend each year and park their cars in the parking lot at Unity Square, 


decorate their trunks, and distribute candy to neighborhood children as they trick or treat from 


trunk to trunk.  This is the only opportunity for the children to trick or treat, as it is very unsafe in 


their surrounding neighborhood. Rutgers Pi Tau Sigma participated by decorating a car trunk and 


distributing candy to kids. Events such as these are very important to Rutgers PTS, as serving the 


community is very beneficial to all involved and allows us at the same time to spread word about 


PTS and the opportunities associated with studying Mechanical Engineering.  


 


Event Title: Toys R Us Plant Tour  


Date: February 18, 2011 


Location: Toys R' Us Distribution Center, Flanders, NJ 


Attendees: PTS and Industrial Engineering Society members 


Description: In response to an invitation by the Industrial Engineering Society at Rutgers, Tau 


Iota members of Tau Iota joined for a plant tour of the Toys R Us facility. This event provided 


vital exposure to a professional engineering location, as well as increased connections with other 


engineering students.  


 


Event Title: Relay for Life 


Date: April 8-9, 2011 


Location: Sonny Werblin Recreation Center, Piscataway, NJ 


Attendees: PTS Members  


Description: Relay for life is a national organization aimed at raising money to help in the fight 


against cancer. Participants form teams and set a goal to raise a certain amount of money. During 







the relay, at least one participant from each team is to be walking the track at all times. Overall, 


this is a fantastic community event and Rutgers PTS was very honored to take part in it.  


 


Event Title: Financial Planning Seminar  


Date: April 23, 2011 


Location: Engineering Building  


Attendees: PTS and AICHE Members 


Description: We had representatives of Diamond State Financial Group come and give a talk to 


graduating seniors about money market accounts, stock markets, loans, CD’s etc… This proved 


to be very beneficial to our members seeing that there is no college course in the Engineering 


curriculum that outlines personal real life situations this. We hosted the seminar with AICHE and 


provided food for the attendees. 


 


Other 


 


With two years of activity under our belt, we here at Rutgers, Tau Iota are extremely proud and 


satisfied with the way our chapter is progressing. However, we are not done yet. We have high 


expectations for the upcoming year, and cannot wait to try new things that will make Pi Tau 


Sigma more beneficial, helpful, and fun for its members.  


Two of our executive board members, Luke Glashan and Edward Khan (former Secretary and 


Webmaster respectively), are now taking over as Vice President and President of the chapter. 


Both members were excited to have attended the national convention in Chicago this year and, 


having gained valuable knowledge about the society and new ideas from other chapters, are 


looking forward to implementing these ideas in the upcoming year.  


 








PI	
  TAU	
  SIGMA	
  ANNUAL	
  CHAPTER	
  REPORT	
  


Academic	
  Year	
  of	
  2011-­2012	
  


Rutgers	
  Tau	
  Iota	
  Chapter	
  


	
  


Initiations	
  	
  


Selection:	
  	
  	
  


A	
  month	
  into	
  each	
  semester	
  a	
  list	
  is	
  generated	
  of	
  the	
  top	
  25%	
  of	
  Juniors	
  and	
  the	
  top	
  
33%	
  of	
  Seniors.	
  These	
  are	
  the	
  only	
  members	
  of	
  the	
  school	
  who	
  are	
  eligible	
  for	
  
membership.	
  From	
  this	
  point	
  an	
  email	
  is	
  sent	
  to	
  these	
  individuals	
  making	
  them	
  
aware	
  of	
  their	
  candidacy	
  for	
  joining	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma.	
  After	
  they	
  are	
  all	
  invited	
  to	
  a	
  
“Meet	
  and	
  Greet”	
  ceremony	
  where	
  the	
  prospective	
  new	
  initiates	
  and	
  the	
  current	
  
members	
  intermingle	
  and	
  get	
  the	
  opportunity	
  to	
  talk	
  about	
  the	
  society.	
  Also	
  at	
  the	
  
Meet	
  and	
  Greet	
  a	
  short	
  presentation	
  is	
  given	
  by	
  the	
  Executive	
  Board.	
  The	
  board	
  tries	
  
to	
  portray	
  to	
  the	
  candidates	
  the	
  fundamental	
  values	
  that	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  strives	
  to	
  
uphold.	
  Students	
  must	
  go	
  to	
  this	
  meeting	
  to	
  be	
  seriously	
  considered	
  for	
  
membership.	
  If	
  a	
  student	
  cannot	
  attend,	
  he/she	
  must	
  fill	
  out	
  a	
  conflict	
  form	
  to	
  justify	
  
the	
  absence.	
  After	
  a	
  series	
  of	
  conversations	
  with	
  students	
  and	
  executive	
  board,	
  a	
  
meeting	
  is	
  held	
  to	
  see	
  who	
  best	
  embodies	
  the	
  qualifications	
  of	
  Leadership,	
  Service,	
  
and	
  Integrity.	
  Those	
  students	
  are	
  then	
  chosen	
  to	
  be	
  members	
  of	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma.	
  	
  


	
  


Requirements:	
  	
  


All	
  interested	
  members	
  must	
  do	
  the	
  following:	
  	
  


•	
  Be	
  in	
  the	
  top	
  25%	
  of	
  their	
  engineering	
  class	
  	
  


•	
  Attend	
  the	
  “Meet	
  and	
  Greet”	
  	
  


•	
  Respond	
  to	
  emails	
  about	
  society	
  events	
  	
  


•	
  Partake	
  in	
  a	
  short	
  initiation	
  ceremony	
  	
  


•	
  Pay	
  a	
  $50	
  initiation	
  fee	
  	
  


	
  


Initiation	
  Ceremony:	
  	
  


As	
  previously	
  stated	
  all	
  prospective	
  initiates	
  interested	
  in	
  obtaining	
  full	
  
membership	
  must	
  partake	
  in	
  an	
  initiation	
  ceremony.	
  Initiates	
  are	
  told	
  to	
  arrive	
  at	
  an	
  
assigned	
  room	
  of	
  the	
  campus	
  center	
  at	
  a	
  particular	
  time.	
  Before	
  entering	
  the	
  room,	
  
they	
  are	
  met	
  at	
  the	
  door	
  by	
  the	
  secretary	
  and	
  webmaster.	
  At	
  the	
  precise	
  start	
  time,	
  







all	
  of	
  the	
  initiates	
  are	
  together	
  led	
  into	
  the	
  room	
  and	
  are	
  seated.	
  The	
  executive	
  board	
  
is	
  seated	
  at	
  a	
  table	
  at	
  the	
  front	
  of	
  the	
  room.	
  	
  


Next,	
  the	
  President	
  and	
  Vice	
  President	
  will	
  read	
  the	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  pledge	
  to	
  the	
  
initiates.	
  The	
  initiates	
  will	
  then	
  be	
  asked	
  a	
  series	
  of	
  questions	
  about	
  following	
  the	
  Pi	
  
Tau	
  Sigma	
  code,	
  pledge,	
  and	
  way	
  of	
  life	
  in	
  which	
  they	
  must	
  answer	
  “I	
  (There	
  Name)	
  
do	
  swear”	
  in	
  order	
  to	
  be	
  members.	
  	
  


Afterward	
  food	
  and	
  beverages	
  are	
  served.	
  	
  


	
  


Initiation	
  Information:	
  	
  


In	
  this	
  Academic	
  Year	
  (2011-­‐2012)	
  Full	
  membership	
  was	
  granted	
  to	
  #	
  students.	
  
Two	
  separate	
  initiations	
  were	
  held,	
  one	
  in	
  the	
  Fall	
  of	
  2011	
  and	
  another	
  in	
  the	
  spring	
  
of	
  2012.	
  Further	
  details	
  are	
  provided	
  below.	
  	
  


	
  


Fall	
  Initiation:	
  November	
  29,	
  2011	
  (16	
  new	
  members)	
  	
  


Spring	
  Initiation:	
  April	
  21,	
  2012	
  (9	
  new	
  members)	
  	
  


	
  


	
  2011-­2012	
  Officers	
  	
  


President-­‐	
  Edward	
  Khan	
  


External	
  VP-­‐	
  Sarah	
  O’Meara	
  	
  


Internal	
  VP-­‐	
  Luke	
  Glashan	
  	
  


Treasurer-­‐	
  Joe	
  Grossmann	
  


Secretary-­‐	
  Simone	
  Fermin	
  	
  


EGC	
  Representative-­‐	
  Katherine	
  Rhodes	
  	
  


Webmaster-­‐	
  Marco	
  Maia	
  


	
  


Elections:	
  	
  


Elections	
  are	
  held	
  at	
  the	
  last	
  general	
  meeting	
  of	
  each	
  semester.	
  Prior	
  to	
  that,	
  the	
  
general	
  members	
  are	
  made	
  aware	
  of	
  the	
  vacancies.	
  Each	
  position	
  is	
  elected	
  in	
  the	
  
order	
  listed	
  in	
  these	
  Bylaws.	
  Nominations	
  are	
  taken,	
  candidates	
  receive	
  1	
  minute	
  to	
  
speak	
  and	
  then	
  they	
  are	
  asked	
  to	
  leave	
  the	
  room.	
  Active	
  members,	
  except	
  for	
  the	
  
President	
  and	
  Vice-­‐President	
  are	
  allowed	
  to	
  speak	
  on	
  the	
  candidate's	
  behalf	
  before	
  







the	
  vote	
  is	
  taken	
  of	
  the	
  active	
  members.	
  By	
  count	
  of	
  the	
  President	
  and	
  Vice-­‐
President,	
  the	
  candidate	
  who	
  receives	
  the	
  most	
  of	
  the	
  active	
  members’	
  votes	
  wins	
  
the	
  position.	
  Only	
  one	
  member	
  may	
  be	
  elected	
  to	
  each	
  office.	
  The	
  results	
  are	
  
provided	
  below.	
  	
  


	
  


2012-­2013	
  Officers:	
  	
  


	
  President-­‐	
  Marco	
  Maia	
  	
  


External	
  VP-­‐	
  Ryan	
  Ragoza	
  


Internal	
  VP-­‐	
  Simone	
  Fermin	
  


Treasurer-­‐	
  Andrew	
  Eric	
  Wang	
  


Secretary-­‐	
  (Will	
  be	
  assigned	
  to	
  an	
  incoming	
  Junior)	
  	
  


EGC	
  Representative-­‐	
  Steven	
  Jung	
  


Webmaster-­‐	
  (Will	
  be	
  assigned	
  to	
  an	
  incoming	
  Junior)	
  


	
  


	
  Chapter	
  Activities	
  	
  


	
  


	
  Meetings:	
  	
  


Rutgers	
  Tau	
  Iota	
  Chapter	
  has	
  a	
  lot	
  of	
  activities	
  for	
  all	
  of	
  its	
  members	
  as	
  well	
  as	
  the	
  
students	
  and	
  faculty	
  of	
  the	
  Mechanical	
  Engineering	
  department.	
  Biweekly	
  meetings	
  
were	
  conducted	
  over	
  the	
  course	
  of	
  the	
  school	
  year	
  in	
  order	
  to	
  keep	
  good	
  
communication	
  between	
  the	
  officers	
  and	
  its	
  members.	
  Also	
  many	
  different	
  events	
  
were	
  held	
  to	
  benefit	
  not	
  only	
  the	
  members	
  of	
  the	
  society	
  but	
  of	
  the	
  engineering	
  
community	
  as	
  a	
  whole.	
  	
  


	
  


Events:	
  	
  


Below	
  are	
  a	
  few	
  of	
  the	
  most	
  important	
  events	
  that	
  we	
  have	
  held	
  in	
  the	
  past	
  
academic	
  year.	
  We	
  have	
  made	
  great	
  strides	
  to	
  continue	
  to	
  grow	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  here	
  at	
  
Rutgers.	
  	
  


	
  


	
  


	
  







Event	
  Title:	
  Trunk	
  or	
  Treat	
  	
  


Date:	
  October	
  29,	
  2011	
  	
  


Location:	
  Unity	
  Square,	
  New	
  Brunswick,	
  NJ.	
  	
  


Attendees:	
  PTS	
  Members,	
  and	
  local	
  community.	
  	
  


Description:	
  PTS	
  was	
  proud	
  to	
  attend	
  this	
  community	
  service	
  event	
  called	
  Trunk	
  or	
  
Treat.	
  Various	
  organizations	
  attend	
  each	
  year	
  and	
  park	
  their	
  cars	
  in	
  the	
  parking	
  lot	
  
at	
  Unity	
  Square,	
  decorate	
  their	
  trunks,	
  and	
  distribute	
  candy	
  to	
  neighborhood	
  
children	
  as	
  they	
  trick	
  or	
  treat	
  from	
  trunk	
  to	
  trunk.	
  This	
  is	
  the	
  only	
  opportunity	
  for	
  
the	
  children	
  to	
  trick	
  or	
  treat,	
  as	
  it	
  is	
  very	
  unsafe	
  in	
  their	
  surrounding	
  neighborhood.	
  
Rutgers	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  participated	
  by	
  decorating	
  a	
  car	
  trunk	
  and	
  distributing	
  candy	
  
to	
  kids.	
  Events	
  such	
  as	
  these	
  are	
  very	
  important	
  to	
  Rutgers	
  PTS,	
  as	
  serving	
  the	
  
community	
  is	
  very	
  beneficial	
  to	
  all	
  involved	
  and	
  allows	
  us	
  at	
  the	
  same	
  time	
  to	
  
spread	
  word	
  about	
  PTS	
  and	
  the	
  opportunities	
  associated	
  with	
  studying	
  Mechanical	
  
Engineering.	
  	
  


	
  


Event	
  Title:	
  Speed	
  Networking	
  	
  


Date:	
  December	
  7,	
  2011	
  	
  


Location:	
  Rutgers	
  Student	
  Center	
  Multipurpose	
  Room,	
  New	
  Brunswick,	
  NJ	
  	
  


Attendees:	
  Rutgers	
  Alumni	
  Association	
  and	
  PTS	
  members	
  	
  


Description:	
  	
  Networking	
  is	
  an	
  important	
  ability	
  for	
  students	
  to	
  have	
  when	
  entering	
  
the	
  professional	
  world.	
  	
  As	
  such,	
  the	
  Rutgers	
  Alumni	
  Association	
  was	
  invited	
  to	
  
participate	
  in	
  this	
  event	
  in	
  observation	
  of	
  their	
  members	
  who	
  are	
  very	
  successful	
  in	
  
their	
  respective	
  fields	
  and	
  can	
  provide	
  valuable	
  insight	
  into	
  the	
  industry.	
  This	
  event	
  
was	
  an	
  opportunity	
  for	
  our	
  members	
  to	
  learn	
  how	
  to	
  network	
  and	
  develop	
  
relationships	
  with	
  people	
  in	
  the	
  workplace	
  that	
  can	
  serve	
  as	
  resources	
  later	
  on	
  in	
  
their	
  career.	
  	
  


	
  


Event	
  Title:	
  Tour	
  of	
  Livingston	
  Solar	
  Farm	
  


Date:	
  February	
  25,	
  2012	
  	
  


Location:	
  6	
  Berrue	
  Circle,	
  Piscataway,	
  NJ	
  	
  


Attendees:	
  PTS	
  Members	
  	
  


Description:	
  	
  This	
  event	
  was	
  designed	
  to	
  provide	
  members	
  with	
  insight	
  into	
  how	
  
the	
  1.5	
  Megawatt	
  solar	
  facility	
  is	
  run	
  and	
  how	
  it	
  provides	
  10%	
  of	
  the	
  annual	
  energy	
  
needs	
  of	
  the	
  Livingston	
  campus.	
  	
  The	
  event	
  included	
  a	
  presentation,	
  an	
  overview	
  of	
  







the	
  monitoring	
  system	
  and	
  a	
  tour	
  of	
  the	
  facilities.	
  	
  This	
  provided	
  a	
  useful	
  look	
  into	
  
the	
  application	
  of	
  solar	
  power	
  in	
  the	
  industry.	
  


	
  


Event	
  Title:	
  Relay	
  for	
  Life	
  	
  


Date:	
  April	
  13,	
  2012	
  	
  


Location:	
  Sonny	
  Werblin	
  Recreation	
  Center,	
  Piscataway,	
  NJ	
  	
  


Attendees:	
  PTS	
  Members	
  	
  


Description:	
  Relay	
  for	
  life	
  is	
  a	
  national	
  organization	
  aimed	
  at	
  raising	
  money	
  to	
  help	
  
in	
  the	
  fight	
  against	
  cancer.	
  Participants	
  form	
  teams	
  and	
  set	
  a	
  goal	
  to	
  raise	
  a	
  certain	
  
amount	
  of	
  money.	
  During	
  the	
  relay,	
  at	
  least	
  one	
  participant	
  from	
  each	
  team	
  is	
  to	
  be	
  
walking	
  the	
  track	
  at	
  all	
  times.	
  Overall,	
  this	
  is	
  a	
  fantastic	
  community	
  event	
  and	
  
Rutgers	
  PTS	
  was	
  very	
  honored	
  to	
  take	
  part	
  in	
  it.	
  	
  


	
  


Event	
  Title:	
  Transition	
  to	
  the	
  Workforce	
  


Date:	
  April	
  25,	
  2012	
  	
  


Location:	
  Rutgers	
  Student	
  Center,	
  New	
  Brunswick,	
  NJ	
  	
  


Attendees:	
  Rutgers	
  Alumni	
  and	
  PTS	
  members	
  


Description:	
  We	
  had	
  two	
  Rutgers	
  alumni,	
  one	
  of	
  which	
  is	
  a	
  career	
  coach,	
  come	
  and	
  
talk	
  to	
  the	
  members	
  about	
  their	
  experiences	
  about	
  transitioning	
  to	
  the	
  workforce	
  
and	
  to	
  answer	
  any	
  questions	
  the	
  students	
  had.	
  	
  This	
  event	
  was	
  a	
  great	
  opportunity	
  
for	
  the	
  students	
  to	
  ask	
  questions	
  regarding	
  the	
  change	
  from	
  being	
  a	
  student	
  to	
  a	
  full-­‐
time	
  employee.	
  


	
  


Other	
  	
  


With	
  four	
  years	
  of	
  activity	
  under	
  our	
  belt,	
  we	
  here	
  at	
  Rutgers,	
  Tau	
  Iota	
  are	
  
extremely	
  proud	
  and	
  satisfied	
  with	
  the	
  way	
  our	
  chapter	
  is	
  progressing.	
  However,	
  we	
  
are	
  not	
  done	
  yet.	
  We	
  have	
  high	
  expectations	
  for	
  the	
  upcoming	
  year,	
  and	
  cannot	
  wait	
  
to	
  try	
  new	
  things	
  that	
  will	
  make	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  more	
  beneficial,	
  helpful,	
  and	
  fun	
  for	
  its	
  
members.	
  Two	
  of	
  our	
  executive	
  board	
  members,	
  Simone	
  Fermin	
  and	
  Marco	
  Maia	
  
(former	
  Secretary	
  and	
  Webmaster	
  respectively),	
  are	
  now	
  taking	
  over	
  as	
  Vice	
  
President	
  and	
  President	
  of	
  the	
  chapter.	
  Both	
  members	
  were	
  excited	
  to	
  have	
  be	
  a	
  
part	
  of	
  the	
  society	
  for	
  the	
  past	
  year,	
  having	
  gained	
  valuable	
  knowledge	
  about	
  the	
  
society	
  and	
  ideas	
  about	
  how	
  the	
  chapter	
  is	
  run,	
  are	
  looking	
  forward	
  to	
  
implementing	
  new	
  ideas	
  to	
  increase	
  the	
  presence	
  of	
  Pi	
  Tau	
  Sigma	
  at	
  Rutgers	
  
University	
  in	
  the	
  upcoming	
  year.	
  	
  








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


 


2014-2015 


 


Rutgers Tau Iota 


 


A. Initiations 


For both the Fall and Spring semester, the initiation requirements are as follows: Juniors in the 


top 25% of their class and Seniors in the top 35% of their class in the Department of Mechanical 


and Aerospace Engineering at the Rutgers School of Engineering are eligible for initiation into 


the Rutgers Tau Iota chapter of Pi Tau Sigma, The Mechanical Engineering Honor Society at 


Rutgers University. Initiates are required to have marked attendance in at least one event held 


and/or sponsored by Rutgers Tau Iota and/or the Rutgers Engineering Honors Council (REHC). 


Initiates are also required to pay $65 in dues. Of this $65, $5 is given to REHC and the 


remainder is used to pay for membership registration, certificates, cards, and bents; any excess 


dues is then put into the Rutgers Tau Iota chapter’s accounts in order to alleviate expenses such 


as event costs and graduation regalia. 


 


Upon completion of the above requirements by deadlines specified by the Rutgers Tau Iota 


Executive Board (which vary from semester to semester), candidates are given invitation to the 


Pi Tau Sigma induction ceremony for the semester during which their requirements were 


completed. The induction ceremony dates typically fall in November for fall semesters and in 


April for spring semesters. Each induction ceremony requires business formal dress, and late 


arrival to induction results in not being initiated into the Rutgers Tau Iota chapter for this 


semester. In rare instances, make-up induction ceremonies have been held to accommodate for 


unforeseen circumstances regarding regular induction dates. The proceedings of each induction 


ceremony are identical in terms of substance; i.e. the traditions of Pi Tau Sigma are passed down 


to initiates in much the same manner as is the case for newly-formed chapters by Pi Tau Sigma 


National. 


 


Finally, in celebration of the initiation ceremonies, a banquet is held in the spring semester for Pi 


Tau Sigma members inducted over the course of the academic year. Pi Tau Sigma’s attendance 


of the banquet is joined by attendance from other engineering honor societies such as Tau Beta 


Pi, Omega Chi Epsilon, Chi Epsilon, Alpha Eta Mu Beta, Eta Kappa Nu, and Alpha Pi Mu. This 


banquet is organized by all honor societies as well as REHC to promote overall honors 


interaction within Rutgers School of Engineering. 


 


This year’s inductions took place on November 23rd, 2014, and April 19th, 2015. Additionally, a 


make-up induction ceremony was held on April 26th, 2015. 18 new members were initiated on 


November 23rd, 3 were initiated on April 19th, and 2 were initiated on April 26th. In total, 23 new 


members were initiated this year. 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


During both semesters, Pi Tau Sigma mainly worked to support events held by the Rutgers 


Engineering Honors Council. Events held by REHC and supported by PTS included an industry 


mentorship program connecting students to alumni in industry, a freshman mentorship program 







dedicated to helping incoming engineering students succeed in their classes, and several keynote 


speaker events where accomplished individuals were able to share their experiences with Rutgers 


Engineering students. 


 


During the fall semester, in addition to supporting various events held by the Honors Council, Pi 


Tau Sigma also enjoyed collaborating with Autodesk, Inc. to provide members with first-hand 


experience using Fusion 360, the company’s new cloud-based CAD program. In February, 


through collaboration between current vice president Breanna Bancheri and former PTS vice 


president Ryan Ragoza, the chapter held a recruitment event with IASE Co., a packaging 


company known for designing packaging equipment used by companies such as Johnson & 


Johnson and Frito-Lay. Finally, the chapter is currently organizing a networking night to be held 


next semester with support from the Rutgers Engineering Society (RES), with the hope of 


cultivating strong relationships in both academia and industry for mechanical engineering 


students at Rutgers University. 


 


C. Other 


Pi Tau Sigma at Rutgers University is currently undergoing what may be considered as a 


“rebuilding phase.” As such, executive board officials in charge of the Rutgers Tau Iota chapter 


are working continuously to expand to presence of Pi Tau Sigma at Rutgers University and, 


ultimately, to further the capabilities of both institutions.  








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 
 


2015-2016 
 


Rutgers Tau Iota 
 
 


A. Initiations 
 


The chapter’s initiation selection follows the Pi Tau Sigma’s constitution for grades and 
class performance for juniors and seniors. We also look for students leaders who are very involve 
with the school and the community who are successful engineering students at Rutgers. 
Depending on what year the student is invited, the required percentile varies for junior and senior 
as stated in the constitution. Every semester, our advisor provides us with a list of members that 
fall under those ranges and thus we invite these students to join one of our 3 networking events, 
held every semester, to give them a presentation about our Honor society. Unfortunately this past 
year our advisor had a heart attack and was unable to be as involved as he normally is in the 
society. As a society the minimum required GPA that we look for is 3.2 as well as being in the 
required top percentile of the class. Since we have a competitive class, this past year the society 
decided to make two exceptions to students who had great GPA but did not fall in the required 
percentile of the class because they showed interest and were even very involved and present 
helping our chapter succeed this past academic year.  
 


The initiation ceremony for the fall semester was held Sunday December 6th, 2015 in the 
Busch campus center at Rutgers University and was opened to the Inductee’s family and friends. 
Following PTS regulations and with a presentation, we inducted 8 members. A small banquet 
was held for the new inductees and their friends and family to enjoy. The initiation ceremony for 
the spring semester was held April 22nd, 2016 in the Busch campus center at Rutgers University. 
The ceremony was held alongside the induction of other Honor Societies and at the very end, a 
banquet was held for all new inductees with an alumni guest speaker who was also a former 
astronaut (see Chapter activities). The society inducted 12 new members this past semester. 
 
B. Chapter Activities 
 
Chapter Meetings 
Bimonthly chapter meetings were open to members to attend in order to find out what was going 
on in the society and to help younger students tutoring or for mentorship. All eboard members 
were required to attend all meetings. Very competitive elections were held early April where any 
eligible member was able to present their new ideas for the society. 
 
PTS Engineering Mentorship: 
This program/event aimed to mentor incoming first-year students, recruited during the Freshmen 
Networking event in early September, in order to ease their transition to Rutgers. All eboard 
members were eager to participate. The invitation was extended to other PTS members as well. 
Members were encouraged to meet with their mentees at least once every two weeks for the 
whole school year. 







 
PTS One-on-one Tutoring: 
PTS members were encouraged to help their peer by tutoring underclassmen.  
Weekly sessions were held for one-on-one tutoring and also group studying for both semesters. 
 
PTS AutoCAD workshop 
Workshop held in early February 2016 cosponsored with the Society of Hispanic Engineers in 
order to increase the knowledge of computer drafting in students. Very successful event that was 
led and taught by a Rutgers Alumni. 
 
PTS Resume Workshop: 
A small workshop was held in early September for preparation for the big Career Fair opened to 
all Mechanical Engineering students. 
 
PTS Community Service: 
PTS members were encouraged to volunteer at local church in New Brunswick by distributing 
food and other necessities during the month of December.  
 
PTS meets an Astronaut 
PTS members and inductees were invited to join the induction banquet in the spring semester 
where Mr. Terry Hart was the guest speaker. He is a Rutgers alumnus who was also a former 
NASA astronaut. This event was cosponsored with the Rutgers Honors Council in order to get 
more engineering students more involved. 
 
PTS CoGen Plant Tour: 
One of our biggest events this past academic year. PTS members had the opportunity to take a 
personal tour in the Cogeneration Plant located at Rutgers this past December. There the students 
were given a private lecture in how cogeneration plants are run and the theory and ideas behind it 
and more about Energy systems thanks to Chief Engineer Robert E. Williams.  
 
PTS National Convention and Fundraising 
The Rutgers chapter was able to successfully send one student to represent the chapter in the PTS 
National Convention held in California this year. The chapter was able to fundraise enough 
money doing grocery bagging in a nearby church to send the student to the convention. The 
student was able to explain and update some information given at the convention for the society 
to take notes. New ideas shared with other chapters were also implemented in the school such as 
more regalia to ensure campus presence and some new rites of passage for the upcoming 
inductees. 
 
C. Other 
 
Few notes worth mentioning is that the chapter is still in a bit of a rebuilding process since 
campus presence has been down for the last 2 years. The number of members being inducted was 
satisfactory and one of our biggest goals next year is to increase these numbers and become a 
more influential society on campus.  
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FULL ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 
2019-2020 
Rutgers Tau Iota 


Lauren Wougk, President, reporting 
 A. Initiations 
 In this segment indicate your initiation procedure including selection process, requirements from 
initiates, initiation ceremony and rituals, and celebration.  


I would love to write a long report about how honors societies and clubs are somehow different at 
Rutgers University. I was an officer for two engineering honors societies and a community service 
organization and all three of these organizations struggled with getting new members and member 
involvement. Even Tau Beta Pi, the all-encompassing engineering honors society which I was 
secretary of, struggled to induct new members and struggled to hold activities that people want to 
attend. I believe there to be two main reasons – college students do not like paying for anything, 
and at the junior and senior level, students at Rutgers have already made their friends, and do not 
care about meeting anyone else. It sounds silly, but it’s true. This was a long-winded explanation 
to say Rutgers Pi Tau Iota is a very small chapter that does not or cannot manage to do much. We 
require the initiation fee and that each member attend each member meeting to be inducted. If we 
had more requirements, our numbers would be somehow even lower. For initiation, we do not do 
anything special, we just reserve a small room in the library and go through the initiation while we 
show a PowerPoint presentation. Afterwards, we usually just have a pizza. However, this fall, the 
initiation fell on the same night as a networking event that was exclusive to seniors enrolled in the 
mechanical engineering senior design course. And of course they told us just a week before the 
networking event when initiation was planned for months. As we were all mechanical engineering 
seniors in senior design, we could not arrange to pick up any food. In the future, if the club has 
grown, which it already has, I would like to expand on the initiations and the celebrations. I will 
be pursuing graduate studies at Rutgers University, so I will be able to stick around and help. 


 


November 7, 2020, Fall Initiation, 5 new members 







 


Thursday, April 16, 2020, Spring 2020 Initiation, 5 new members 


As everyone knows, most spring plans were tossed to the side due to the global pandemic, COVID-
19. Thus, all activities were canceled, including an in-person spring initiation. We conducted our 
initiation via Webex conferencing. It was held in a similar manner, I shared my screen with 
everyone showing the same PowerPoint we present at the in-person initiation while the appropriate 
officers read their parts. I took a picture of the Webex screen with everyone’s camera on to get an 
initiation picture and shared a google doc for everyone to sign – which was a little tricky despite 
my thorough instructions with pictures. 


 


2020-2021 Officers and Advisor 







 
 B. Chapter Activities 


In the fall, three of our members attended the Pi Tau Sigma National Convention in Rochester, 
New York. All members had a great time getting to meet other members of Pi Tau Sigma from all 
over the country. Some of us have even maintained contact and friendship with people we have 
met. This event helped us a lot to think of ideas and activities for our own chapter. 


Two of the big events that we conduct happen in the spring, and of course with COVID, nothing 
happened in the spring. Usually, we visit a company in the area (which is funny because there are 
no big mechanical engineering companies in the area so we go 2 hours away to Philadelphia). In 
the past, we’ve gone to Boeing, but they also had a good amount of controversy in the news, so 
we were unable to visit them. We also participate in Rutgers Day, which is a huge event on all 
campuses that the public is invited to. Each organization has a table with some activity. Last year, 
we did slingshot rockets that are a big hit with the kids. Of course, we were unable to do this this 
year. 


 


President and friends made 


 
  







In the fall, we held several informal study sessions complete with snacks. Seniors were able to 
help junior members with some of their courses. This was a good small event that was very easy 
to plan and helped us get to know each other better. 


 
 C. Other 


I tried to do certain things differently or hold other activities more pertinent to Pi Tau Sigma 
members. For example, for the second orientation meeting, I asked people to fill out an interest 
survey – that they could make the meeting. Then I emailed them individually and asked if they 
would like something from a college favorite Mexican food place, on the chapter. I had hoped that 
this would gain more interest, as most food offered at any college event is pizza, and it gets real 
old, real fast.  


Another “event” that I held, that I thought was successful was a senior design Q&A. This was 
during the spring for any junior members and conducted over Webex. The senior design course 
here at Rutgers is very unorganized, and it feels like you are just being thrown into a fire. A few 
other senior officers and I answered any questions that the juniors had. We discussed the process 
of finding a group, finding a professor, and finding a project. We also answered questions about 
strategies to keep members of your team involved, and leadership skills. Overall, the session lasted 
over an hour, and I think it was very successful.  


I also created a LinkedIn group for the Rutgers Tau Iota chapter. I did this because I want to build 
an alumni network, as right now there is none. I also did this for my other honors society, Tau Beta 
Pi, so hopefully as the network grows, alumni can post job openings or other opportunities for 
members. 


It is hard for a club of four officers and four members that do not want to do anything to be 
successful. But the club is already growing, and with more activities/events that could be helpful 
to members, I think the Rutgers Tau Iota chapter is on a more successful road. 





